
OAKMONT 
IN THE VALLEY OF THE MOON 

June 14, 2021 

Kristinae Toomians, Senior Planner 

City of Santa Rosa 

Department of Planning and Economic Development 

100 Santa Rosa Avenue 

Santa Rosa, CA 95404 

RE: Comments on Elnoka CCRC Draft EIR 

Dear Kristinae : 

There are at least four broad areas where the Oakmont Village Association has significant 

interest and believes the Draft EIR to be deficient: 

• Wildfire Risk

• Traffic/Transportation

• Zoning Issues and Noise

• Obstructed Visibility

Wildfire risk: 

In this part of Sonoma County fire risk has materially increased in the past several years, with 

multiple nearby fires. The fires last fall burned the several buildings on the property where 

Elnoka would be developed, and that fire and those in 2017 destroyed several residences within 

Oakmont Village. As noted by Jean Kapolchok (see attached), the information in the Draft EIR 

section 3.16 incorrectly asserts that the project site does not lie in a "High Fire Risk" zone. 

Referring to the current maps and documents shows that it certainly does. An up-to-date 

assessment of the overall impact of fire threats to the proposed development (as well as new 

threats arising as a consequence of the proposed construction) must be completed prior to 

approval of any the proposed Elnoka project alternatives. Presently the site is mostly open 

space, an easier environment for firefighter control. The dense development proposed for the 

Elnoka site can be expected to be far more problematic. 
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June 7, 2021 

Kristinae Toomians, Senior Planner 
City of Santa Rosa 
Department of Planning and Economic Development 
100 Santa Rosa A venue 
Santa Rosa, CA 95404 

RE: Comments on Elnoka CCRC Draft EIR 

Dear Kristinae, 

On behalf of my clients, the Oakmont Village Association, I would like to submit the following 
comments on the Elnoka CCRC Draft EIR (DEIR). My comments will focus primarily on DEIR 
Section 3 .16: Wildfire. 

The analysis performed and the mitigation proposed in the DEIR in the Wildfire section are 
inadequate. Given the 2017 Nuns fire and the 2020 Glass fire which directly impacted the 
project site and surrounding lands it is puzzling why information regarding response times, 
evacuation times, intensity of fire, rate of fire spreading, sufficiency of State Highway 12 and 
Melita Road as evacuation routes etc. do not appear in the DEIR fire analysis. 

The DEIR gives a misleading impression as to the fire risk the Project site is under. The DEIR 
claims that the Project site is not designated as being in a very high or high fire risk area based, 
in part, on Figure PS-lg of the Sonoma County General Plan. This map only designates land 
within the unincorporated areas of the County. The project site is within the city limits of the 
city of Santa Rosa. No conclusion can be drawn based on a map that takes no stand on city 
properties. And yet the DEIR fails to indicate that the Project site is designated as High Risk in 
the City of Santa Rosa 2020 Community Wildfire Protection Plan (CWPP Risk Assessment map 
Figure 18). 
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